TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
COMMISSION ON AGING
REGULAR MEETING
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2016
SENIOR CENTER

Minutes

Present: Chairperson Ann McLaughlin, Vice Chairman Bob Atherton, Allison Leue, Deborah McDonald and Mary Jo Shafer

Not Present:  Pat Dufour and Sue Greeno

Call to Order
Chairperson McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. in the Senior Center.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the November meeting will be approved at the January meeting.

Public Comment
None

Correspondence
None

Senior Services Report
Jo Ann Ewing provided an update on Senior Activities.  The cost for the MAT bus increased from $2 to $3 per ride.  This could be an issue for seniors.  The CRT issues are still being worked out.  The Senior Center Christmas party is scheduled for Wednesday, December 14th.

Old Business
Everbridge System
The new contract for the Everbridge system is waiting to be signed by Chatham Health.

Transportation Information for Doctor’s Offices
The information was sent to the round table group.

Planning & Zoning Liaison
Mr. Atherton spoke with Jeremy DeCarli, the Zoning Official. They will be meeting in the next week.

Survey
The updated survey will have the town logo added.  Stop & Shop agreed to be a survey drop off location.  The Commission will be on the Town Council agenda in January.


New Business
Mr. Atherton noted that Medicare open enrollment closed Wednesday. He indicated that people are worried about Medicare.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Atherton volunteered to write a letter to the Rivereast about what to do in case of an emergency.  There was discussion about an instance of someone not knowing who to call if there was an emergency.

The Commission will discuss at their next meeting what they can do for the 250th Anniversary.

Public Comment
None

Adjournment
A motion was made by Ms. Leue, seconded by Ms. McDonald, to adjourn the meeting at 5:00 p.m.  Voted (5-0)

Respectfully,
Cathy Sirois
Recording Clerk 
